
From: Siurano-Perez, Osiris
To: Jenny, Pat (GE Power & Water)
Cc: Grice, Thomas; Pitts, Leonard; Miller, Debra; Vukovinsky, Thomas; Hase, Douglas; Bartlett, Matthew; Miller,

 Debra; Brockington, Tamyra
Subject: Acceptance of Global Laser Enrichment, LLC (GLE), and GE Hitachi Nuclear Energy Submittal of FOCI Information

 Amendment
Date: Wednesday, February 10, 2016 3:18:00 PM

Dear Ms. Jenny,
 
The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff performed an acceptance review of
 your letter dated November 20, 2015 (GLE-2015-0157), submitting, pursuant to Title 10 of
 the Code of Federal Regulations (10 CFR) 95.17(a)(1), Global Laser Enrichment, LLC’s
 (GLE’s), amendment nineteenth to its original foreign ownership, control, or influence
 (FOCI) information submittal supporting the NRC facility clearance (FCL) granted to GLE. 
 In your letter, you stated that this amendment reflects organizational changes which are
 documented in the enclosed 4 Owner, Officers, Directors, and Executive Personnel
 (OODEP) lists:  1 for GLE, and 3 submitted on behalf of its parent company GE Hitachi
 Nuclear Energy Americas, LLC (GEHA), which also has a non-possessing FCL granted by
 the NRC.
 
The NRC staff found your submittal acceptable for further review.  The Cost Activity Code
 (CAC) number for this licensing action is L34344, Submittal of FOCI Information
 Amendment for GLE.  Under our metrics system, the NRC has up to 150 days to review
 your request after it has been accepted.  As such, NRC’s review of your request is to be
 completed by not later than July 8, 2016.
 
In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC “Agency Rules of Practice and Procedure,” a
 copy of this communication will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC
 Public Document Room or from the Publicly Available Records component of the NRC's
 Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS).  ADAMS is
 accessible from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html (the
 Public Electronic Reading Room).
 
Please contact me should you have any questions.
 
Cordially,
 
Osiris Siurano, Project Manager
Enrichment and Conversion Branch
Division of Fuel Cycle Safety, Safeguards, and Environmental Review
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
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